

Part A • Grammar, Vocabulary and How to ...

GRAMMAR

1 Complete the sentences with the correct form of the words in brackets.

- I'll cook dinner if you _____ (want) me to.
- When the plane lands, I _____ (send) you a message.
- If they invite you to their wedding, _____ (you / go)?
- If he _____ (pass) the exam tomorrow, he'll be able to do it again in September.
- He'd probably take you in his car if you _____ (offer) him some money for petrol.
- You _____ (be) happier if you didn't complain about everything.
- If you _____ (lose) your phone, what would you do?

/7

2 Choose the correct option (a, b or c).

- He's got ____ work at the moment. It's not good for him.
a too b too much c too many
- There were ____ people at the show so I felt sorry for the performers.
a hardly any b plenty of c enough
- Could I have ____ of bread, please? I'm really hungry.
a a bit b a few c a little
- Do you know ____ of your neighbours?
a hardly any b many c much
- We haven't got ____ time to finish the game now.
a a bit of b plenty of c enough
- My flat's perfect for one person, but it's ____ small for a couple.
a too many b too much c too
- There isn't ____ milk in the fridge. Shall I get some more?
a many b much c plenty of

/7

3 Complete the sentences with reflexive pronouns.

- I'm pleased the children are enjoying _____.
- Enrique's a great musician. He wrote that song by _____.
- No one wanted to help me so I did it _____.
- If you want coffee or tea, just help _____.
- That's strange. My computer just switched _____ off.
- Could you two tell us something about _____?

/6

VOCABULARY

4 Choose the correct words to complete the sentences.

- We usually go on holiday out of **season** / **tradition** because it's cheaper.
- You should book **accommodation** / **city break** before you go away.
- You've got a lot of **backpacker** / **luggage**. We're only going for two nights!
- There are many tourist **attractions** / **sightseeing** in London.
- We're planning a **travel** / **trip** to the mountains. Do you want to come?
- They stayed at a **city break** / **resort** with lots of other tourists.
- Giving your guests a gift is one of the **customs** / **cultures** in my country.

/7

5 Complete the sentences with the correct form of the words in the box.

accept	come	expect	explore	funny	hear
notice					

- I'm not sure about this food. It's got a _____ taste.
- At first the locals didn't _____ me, but after a while they were more friendly.
- We were doing some sightseeing and I _____ a man who was following us.
- They spent their time _____ different parts of the island.
- My wife was in the market and she _____ across this lovely painting.
- I don't think Gaby _____ to see us. She looked quite surprised.
- I'd never _____ of the museum until Henri told me about it.

/7

6 Complete the sentences with words to describe the natural world.

- I live near a m _____ n r _____ e which is popular with skiers and climbers.
- We stopped at the s _____ m to drink some water.
- I don't like living in the city so I'm planning to move to the c _____ e.
- Our house isn't far from the c _____ t so we often go for walks by the sea.
- We need to protect the r _____ t because its trees produce a lot of the oxygen we need.
- We walked down the mountain and saw a village at the bottom of a v _____ y.

/6

HOW TO ...

7 Complete the conversations with the words in the box.

absolutely idea lovely one shame should
sounds sure without wow

A: Amsterdam is a ¹ _____ place to spend a few days. There are a few things you ² _____ have to do there.

B: Really?

A: Yes. For example, you ³ _____ visit the Rijksmuseum. It's got an amazing collection of art.

B: OK. That's a good ⁴ _____.

A: And don't leave ⁵ _____ taking a boat trip.

B: That ⁶ _____ interesting.

A: Yes. It's ⁷ _____ of the best things to do. You can see a lot of the city that way.

B: What about nightlife?

A: There are plenty of good restaurants and discos.

B: Oh, ⁸ _____! How exciting!

A: Just make ⁹ _____ you're careful. I was robbed in Amsterdam.

B: Oh, that's a ¹⁰ _____. I'll be careful then.

/10

Total: /50

Part B • Listening, Reading and Writing

LISTENING

1 [Audio UT7.01] Listen to Serena talking about a long walk she has done. Number the topics (A–E) in the order you hear them.

- 1 ____
- 2 ____
- 3 ____
- 4 ____
- 5 ____

- A Arriving at our destination
- B Preparation for the journey
- C Greetings from the locals
- D An act of kindness
- E Describing the challenge

/5

2 [Audio UT7.01] Listen again. Are the statements True (T) or False (F)?

- 1 Serena's walk started in southern England. T / F
- 2 Serena's group planned to walk 603 miles. T / F
- 3 She had never done any long walks before. T / F
- 4 They packed too many things for the journey. T / F
- 5 They enjoyed the walk through the national park. T / F
- 6 A family helped them find a hotel for the night. T / F
- 7 A group of people came to support them in Scotland. T / F
- 8 Their story had been posted on social media. T / F
- 9 It took them three months to complete their journey. T / F
- 10 Serena would like to repeat the walk in the future. T / F

/10

READING

3 Read the article about planning a road trip. Match the paragraphs (1–5) with the headings (A–E).

- A Choosing your destination
- B Organising transport
- C Deciding where to stay
- D Planning your journey
- E Deciding who to go with

/5

Planning a road trip

If you like to be out on the open road, why not go on a driving holiday? In this article, we'll help you plan the perfect road trip.

1 ____

Firstly, decide whether you want to travel alone or with a friend. If you go by yourself, you'll be the boss and you can decide what you do. Some personal space can be good, but you'll probably have more fun if you go with a friend. It also means you don't have to drive on your own. If you're driving long distances, you'll be pleased to share it with someone else. Just make sure they've got a driving licence!

2 ____

Another important decision is choosing where to go. Lots of people dream about driving along America's Route 66 or driving off-road across the Sahara desert, but trips like that can be expensive. If you haven't got enough money for that type of trip, think about places nearer home. There's always some beautiful coastal route or awesome mountain range to explore, and it's a good opportunity to get to know your country a little better.

3 ____

Nowadays, planning a route is easier than ever thanks to apps on our phones. Just type in the destination and you get a choice of routes. The problem is that these apps don't always tell you what the roads will be like. If you want to enjoy your road trip, choose the route carefully. The fastest routes probably aren't the most attractive. Do some research to find out if there are any interesting monuments on the way and plan the most suitable route.

4 ____

If you're going to use your own car, make sure it's not going to break down. Before leaving, ask a mechanic to check it and repair any problems. Your road trip won't be much fun if you have to spend your time in a garage. If you haven't got a car, or your car's too old, it needn't be a problem. There are lots of websites where you can rent a car cheaply and easily. An advantage of renting one is that it will probably be new and it's less likely to break down.

5 ____

Lastly, think carefully about how far you can drive in a day. If you drive too far, you'll get tired and that can be dangerous. It's not a good idea to drive for more than four or five hours in a day. Instead, choose interesting places to stay that aren't too far apart and make sure you book accommodation. If you don't do that, you might find yourself staying in an ugly hotel at the side of the motorway!

4 Read the text again. Choose the correct answer, A, B, C or D.

- 1 What does the writer say about travelling with other people?
 A It's helpful to have another driver.
 B It's not as much fun as travelling alone.
 C You need to have enough space in the car.
 D It's best not to go with your boss.
- 2 What does the writer say about choosing where to go?
 A It's best to go to America or the Sahara.
 B It's better to avoid coasts and mountains.
 C You don't have to spend a lot of money.
 D You should try to leave your own country.
- 3 According to the text, why should you plan your route?
 A So you can take the fastest route.
 B So you don't need to take your phone.
 C Because you should avoid tourist destinations.
 D Because apps aren't as helpful as they seem.
- 4 What does the writer say about transport?
 A You might have problems with an old car.
 B You can buy a car for your trip on the internet.
 C You should avoid taking your own car.
 D You must learn how to repair your car.
- 5 Why does the writer warn us about in the last paragraph?
 A The dangers of staying in motorway hotels
 B The problem of driving for too long
 C The difficulty in finding interesting places
 D The problem of finding cheap accommodation

/10

WRITING

5 Put the words in the correct order to make sentences.

1 We / and / a / to / great / went / was / it / show

2 out / enjoyed / people / hanging / the / I / with

3 cheap / We / a / across / were / café / to / pleased / come

4 found / I / quite / shops / the / expensive

5 it / sunny / I'd / expected / but / was / to / it / rain

/5

6 Imagine you have moved to a new country. Write an email to a friend telling them about your new experience.

Write your email in about 100 words.

/15

Total: /50

Part C • Speaking

SPEAKING

1 Make questions and ask your partner.

- 1 When / best time / to visit / your country?
- 2 What advice / have / for / tourists / your country?
- 3 What / most interesting place / you / visited?
- 4 What / like / doing / on holiday?
- 5 Where / good place / for / city break?

/5

2 Answer your partner's questions.

/5

3 Describe the picture to your partner.



/10

Total: /20